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October was a big month for the City of Clearlake as we had a record number of projects going on 

throughout the city.  Here is an update of what we have been up to: 

 

Dam Road Extension Project  

The $1.05M construction contract 

to extend the Dam Road 

Extension up to 18th/Phillips 

Avenues has been completed 

except for some flashing warning 

lights to be placed on 18th Avenue.  

The funding for this project is 

through Series A Redevelopment 

bond funds.  Approximately 30 

people came out for the ribbon 

cutting for the first new road to be 

built in the City of Clearlake since 

ǘƘŜ мфтлΩǎΦ 

 

 

 

Country Club/Kings Lane Rehab Project 

The $311,436 contract for the Country Club/Kings Lane Rehabilitation project was completed in 

October.  This project improved the road from Lakeshore Drive to Arrowhead, as well as Kings Lane, 

and installed new drainage to help prevent flooding and extend the life of the road.  Country Club is 

highly used by commercial traffic and school buses.  The funding for this project is through Measure V 

funds and would not otherwise have been possible. 

 

Pine Street Road Rehab Project 

The $198,816 contract for the Pine Street Road Rehabilitation project was completed in October. This 

project fixed the road, repaired hazardous sidewalk, and installed handicap sidewalk ramps in front of 

Burns Valley School.  The funding for this project was through Measure V funds and would not 

otherwise have been possible.   

 



Road Re-Striping Project 

Crews have completed a re-striping project for the main roads in Clearlake except for some punch list 

items.  The re-striping made the road delineations much clearer, moving the City closer to its goal of 

becoming a statistically safer city.  This was also a Measure V project that would not otherwise have 

been possible.    

 

 

Dirt Road Grading 

Crews have been working 

overtime all summer to get as 

much done as possible during this 

construction season.  It was a bit 

of a slow start as crews were 

hired and dealing with old, 

unreliable equipment.  Now we 

are fully staffed and have 

purchased new equipment, and 

the crew has been making steady 

progress throughout town.  They 

will continue until rain stops 

them.   

 

 

 

Community Center Upgrades 

Thanks to Lower Lake 

Community Action Group, Lake 

Area Rotary Club Association 

(LARCA), Clearlake Rotary, 

Tipping Point, and many 

community members, the 

Clearlake Community Center is 

now eligible to become a 

certified evacuation center for 

the Red Cross.  A new shower 

trailer was delivered to the 

Community Center in October 

and the new Emergency 

Generator was fired up.   

 

 



 

New City Logo Sign 

The Clearlake Rotary Club 

ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ά²ŜƭŎƻƳŜέ 

sign located at SR 53 and 

Lakeshore Drive.  The new sign 

ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ ƴŜǿ 

logo and new City Motto, 

ά[ƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ [ŀƪŜ [ƛŦŜΦέ Thank 

you to Clearlake Rotary Club! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City Hall-oween 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ά/ƛǘȅ Iŀƭƭ-ƻǿŜŜƴέ 

hosted a record number of 

kids who came to enjoy some 

nice treats at City Hall. Over 

325 bags of treats were given 

out to scary ghouls and super 

heroes alike.   A big thank you 

to City Hall staff, volunteers, 

and everyone who donated 

money or candy or other gift 

items.  Special ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ /ŜŎƛƭΩǎ 

Pizza for their donation of 21 

pizzas and to Grocery Outlet 

for their donation of pastries!  

They were delicious and the 

kids loved it! 

 

Hope Center 

The Planning Commission approved the Hope Center located at 3400 Emerson Street.  This will be a 

Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǳǇ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ !ŘǾŜƴǘƛǎǘ IŜŀƭǘƘΩǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ wŜǎǘƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ IƻǳǎŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ [ƻǿŜǊ [ŀƪŜΦ 
 



Photo Contest 

The 2018 Photo Contest is on!  Contest submissions will be taken until November 30th and winners will 

be announced at the December 13th /ƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ  {ŜŜ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

[ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǇƘƻǘƻ by Elizabeth Larson of the July 4th fireworks Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǎŜŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ 

Facebook page and at City Hall.  Additionally, the top ten photos are displayed at City buildings, 

including the VisitorΩǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Community Center. 

 

 

 

 

PD Painting 

Staff is making some small, but big, improvements to the Police 

Department work space by painting the walls.  More improvements are 

in the planning stages.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Officer 

Chief White swore in Officer Shane Audiss as 

the newest member of the Clearlake Police 

Department. 



 

Planning Commissioner Webb Retired 

Longtime Planning Commissioner Carl Webb 

was recognized by the City Council for his 

contributions to the community after retiring 

from the Planning Commission.  Best wishes to 

Carl and his wife Carol. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Director 

Doug Herren, Public Works Director has announced his retirement next year and we have opened the 

recruitment for the Public Works Director position.  Please see our website for more information. 

 

Online Job Opportunities Updated 

The City has gone live with a new online module for job opportunities called NeoGov.  All job openings 

will be posted online and processed electronically.  This adds to the CityΩǎ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴŎȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜŀƳƭƛƴŜǎ 

the process for both the City and the applicant.  It also is another step toward the CityΩǎ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ ǳǇŘŀǘƛƴƎ 

procedures to current government standards. 

 

PG&E Debrief 

Chief White and I attended the PG&E debrief regarding the Public Safety Power Shutdown (PSPS).  PSPS 

is the acronym for when electricity is shut off by PG&E during dangerous weather conditions. It was a 

good dialogue about what worked and what did not, and possible solutions for improvement.  PG&E 

put out a report on the PSPS that can be located here:  

https://www.pge.com/pge_global/common/pdfs/safety/emergency-preparedness/natural-

disaster/wildfires/PSPS-Report-Letter-10.31.18.pdf 

 

 

 

 

https://www.pge.com/pge_global/common/pdfs/safety/emergency-preparedness/natural-disaster/wildfires/PSPS-Report-Letter-10.31.18.pdf
https://www.pge.com/pge_global/common/pdfs/safety/emergency-preparedness/natural-disaster/wildfires/PSPS-Report-Letter-10.31.18.pdf


Upcoming City Events 

Here is a short list of upcoming events related to the City of Clearlake: 

¶ November 6th   Election Day 

¶ November 8th  Regular City Council Meeting  

¶ November 11th  VeteranΩs Day 

¶ November 12th City Offices closed 

¶ November 13th Flag Lowering Ceremony 

¶ November 22nd  Regular City Council Meeting ς CANCELLED 

¶ November 22nd  Thanksgiving Day ς City Offices closed 

¶ November 23rd City Offices closed 

¶ November 30th  Housing Fair ς City Hall (tentative) 

¶ December 3rd   Joint Workshop with the City of Lakeport and the County of Lake on the 

Lake County Economic Development Strategic Plan (Kelseyville Presbyterian Church) 

 

A complete listing of events can be found at  https://lakecounty.com/event/list/. 

 

Regards, 

 

Greg Folsom  

 

City Manager 

City of Clearlake 

https://lakecounty.com/event/list/

